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Let’s Celebrate our Successes!!
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	Swimming Successes
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Eco-Schools




 Congratulations to pupils who took part in the Newtown Area swimming gala back in April. Sarah Parry swept the board with three individual firsts and another for the girls’ relay. Nell Dee came first in Yr 4 backstroke, Sian Jenkins was 2nd in Yr 6 freestyle and Max Lewis was third in the Yr 6. Sarah and Nell will swim in the following round on Tuesday – GOOD LUCK!
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National Eisteddfod

Good luck to the 10 members of the Parti Unsain who will be competing in the National eisteddfod in Flint on Tuesday 31st May next week. If they are successful in getting through the preliminary round then you will be able to watch them live on the eisteddfod stage at 4:15pm on S4C.
	Senior Leadership Team
The post of head teacher has been advertised twice but there have been no applications. 

Therefore the governing body have appointed Mr Phillips as Acting Head teacher and Mrs Moss as Acting Deputy Head teacher for the school year starting in September 2016. 

	[image: image12.jpg]EASTERSERVICE



The Easter Service in St. Michael and All Angels Church was a very moving and beautiful service. All children did well, but a special well done to the readers and those who sang solos or in small groups. 
	Tennis Coaching

Thanks to Clair Miles Owen and Newtown Tennis Club for coming in to coach the Yr 2 and 3 pupils and hopefully get them interested in learning to play tennis.

	Bingo - Friends of the School

There was a fantastic response to the Bingo – the hall was full to bursting and a there was a really good atmosphere. Thanks to everyone who donated prizes or who supported the event in any way with particular thanks to Jonny Evans and Rachel Pughe the callers and to all the Friends for organising and running the event. A massive total of over £800 was raised – Diolch i bawb!!



	Reminders – Being Prompt at the Beginning of Day  and Late arrivals
Nearly all parents bring their children to school and pick them up on time – thank you. However there is an increasing number of children being dropped off either too late and too early. A polite reminder to these parents that:

· The school day starts at 8.55am – All children should be at school and ready to line up by this time. 

From time to time lateness is unavoidable and we understand this. However it is embarrassing for pupils to come into class late and disruptive for the lessons of the others. Parents whose children are often late may be reported to the Education Welfare Officer.

Early Arrivals

Please note there is no supervision on the yard before 8:40am so children SHOULD NOT be brought to school before this time unless they are in Breakfast Club.

	


* This newsletter is available on the parents’ page on HWB+ and on the school website www.st-michaels.powys.sch.uk
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In the hot weather we have had, and hopefully will have again this term, please remember to send your child with:
· A water bottle 
· Sun cream on 
· A hat / sunglasses
· [image: image14.png]


A coat in case of rain
	Pentecost Service

Well done to the new Worship Team for doing such a wonderful job of organising the Pentecost service at St. Michael’s Church and the Pentecost party for infants. It was a real joy!

	
	Eco Schools
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Our Eco-Council is busy trying to help the school save water and energy through monitoring our water and electric readings and taking action to save energy – and sending a good message to us all!

	Kerry Eisteddfod – 11th June

It’s great to see so many children eager to take part in our local eisteddfod this year, the committee will be very glad that the youngsters of the village are keeping up a long tradition in supporting this wonderful event.
	Gansta Granny 
A performace of this hilarous book is being performed live on stage in Hafren Theatre Newtown in November. 

We are thinking of booking this for pupils in Yrs 3-6. 

· The cost will be @£13 per pupil. 

	i-pads  The children use the laptops that were bought for them by Friends of St. Michael’s every day. As you know teachnology moves on  very quickly and we are now starting use i-pads in class more often so that they are learning different and wider ICT skills such as animation, QR codes, coding etc. We are hoping to buy 5 more more i-pads so that more children can work on them at a time. They cost @£275 to buy the spec that is needed in school. If you know of a company that would be prepared to donate /sponsor this amount or part of this amount, please let me know – we would be very grateful.


Please remember:
Non Uniform Day / Cake Stall for Volunteer Uganda – Friday 27th May 



Donations of cakes on Friday morning will be gratefully received

DIARY DATES  20- 4 -16
	MAY
	Sport / Trips / Activities
	

	Tues 24th 
	Swimming Gala in Maldwyn
	

	Wed 25th 
	Yr 5 & 6 Residential trip to Cardiff

Yr 4 Boys – Mini Wimbledon tennis
	

	Thurs 26th 
	Yr 5 & 6 return from Cardiff
	

	Fri 27th 
	Non Uniform day and Cake Stall for Volunteer Uganda (Cerys Wheatley)
	Break Up for half-term

	JUNE
	
	

	Mon 6th 
	
	School opens

	Thurs 9th 
	10 – 3pm Cricket and Rounders for Yr 5 & 6 NTC
	

	Sat 11th 
	Kerry Eisteddfod 1pm start
	

	Sun 12th 
	Rugby day – fundraiser with Dai Robs
	

	Mon 13th 
	3:30pm New Intake Consultation
	

	Tues 14th 
	9:15am  Photos for Year 6 leavers only – change of date
	

	Wed 15th
	10 – 3pm Yr 4, 5, 6 Multisports RFC
Yr 6 induction visit to Bishop’s Castle Community College 
	7pm Governors’ Meeting

	Fri 17th 
	Year 4 – World war II Evacuee day at Broneirion
	

	Thurs 23rd 
	10 – 3pm Yr 2, 3 Multisports RFC  / Cae Post visit – Class 3 / Teeth Varnishing  
	

	Fri 24th 
	Whole School Wheelathon- Fundraiser for i-pads
	

	Mon 27th 
	Junior Sports Day (all day)
	

	Tues 28th 
	Yr 6 induction visit to Bishop’s Castle Community College
	

	Wed 29th 
	Reserve Date - Junior Sports Day (all day)
	

	Thurs 30th 
	Yr 5 Science & Technology visit to NHS postponed – change of date
	

	JULY
	
	

	Sun 3rd 
	6pm Chapel Anniversary  in Village Hall
	

	Mon 4th 
	Year 6 NHS visit
	

	Tues 5th 
	Year 6 NHS visit   / 
Infant Sports Day (am)
	

	Wed 6th 
	Year 6 NHS visit  / Reserve Infant Sports Day (am)
	

	Thurs 14th 
	2 pm Leavers’ Assembly           Leavers’ Party – Time TBC
	

	Fri 15th 
	
	School closes
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